
 Topics    June 2021 Page 1 

 

 

TOPICS 
Volume: 4  Issue: 6  June 2021 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no    
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its 
content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material 
that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Tambellup CRC invites interested sport clubs    
and community groups to a workshop designed to 
help build your capacity & support financial            
sustainability. 

‘Hunting and Gathering’ 

Grant Writing Made Easy 

11th June 2021 
9.30am to 12pm 

At the Tambellup CRC 

Friday 4th June 2021 

6pm at the 

Broomehill Complex 

Tambellup P&C invite you to     

dinner at the Tambellup            

Community Pavilion: 
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Community News 

Did you know that birth/death and marriage announcement in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please don't hesitate to send it 

through to the Tambellup CRC. 

Come along to a sing-a-long before Soup 
and Sweets, Thursday 17th June from 

11am. 

All Welcome!!! 

Any song choices and ideas please      
contact Jennifer Miller 0428 251 277 

Broomehill Primary School Council will hold its Annual Open Public 

Meeting on the 17th August 2021 at 4:30pm in the School Library.  

All welcome. For further information please contact              

Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au or call 9824 0500.  

TAMBELLUP PRIMARY SCHOOL REUNION 1960-2000 

 
Planning is now underway for our Community to host a Reunion for Tambellup Primary     
students and teachers who attended TPS from 1960 to Grade 7 in 2000.   
Many topics readers will fall into this category, or have parents, children and grandchildren 
who do.   
The reunion is planned for the weekend of Saturday, 6 – Sunday, 7 November 2021.  At this 
early stage we are focusing on trying to make contact with as many students and teachers 
from that period, as possible.  If you are, or know of people who fit in this time frame, we 
would love to hear from you.   
We would also like to hear from anybody in the Tambellup community who would like to be 
involved with helping out over the Reunion weekend. 
Please do not hesitate to call Justin Taylor (TPS 1973) on 0488 253010.   

SAVE THE DATE 

TAMBELLUP P&C 

QUIZ NIGHT 

13 AUGUST 2021 

Sincere thanks to The Shire of Broomehill 
Tambellup Staff Peter, Skinny, Coral,   

Yarney, & Damon and to Sally Walker for 
helping me out when I needed it on 24/5,        

I’m so grateful for everything you all did, Beth Trezona 

After nearly 7 years Jenny,   
Maurice and Scruffy wish     
Tambellup farewell. 
To all our friends, you know who 
you are and how special you are to us. It’s not 
‘goodbye’ but ‘catch you real soon’. 
To Beth, Gurwinder and Aman, thank you for your 
boxes we couldn’t have done it without your help, 
it’s a pleasure to have known you.  
To the lovely and extremely helpful Melissa where 
would I have been without you? You kept me sane!! 
To Rebekka your CRC is awesome! 
To Steve welcome to Tambellup the town of      
Friendship. 

mailto:Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the Tambellup CRC will be held on  

the 14th of June from 1.30pm 

To the passing of the footballer Warren Williams, 
who always played with a smile on his face. 

Warren was a star footballer in the Tambellup Football association throughout 
the 1950s and 60s and in the early 1960s in the Central Great Southern Football 
association. His mother was Elsie Hayward. 

The Highest medal one could win was the Caris Medal. The below is a list of 
family members who won the Caris Medal: 

 1926 Maley Hayward (Uncle) 

 1932 Billie Hayward (Uncle) 

 1962 Hartley Williams (Brother) 

 1963 Warren Williams (Brother to Hartley and Nephew to Billie and     
Maley) 

 1977 Winston Williams (Hartley’s Son and Warren’s Nephew) 

Central Great Southern Punch Medallists 

 1961 Warren Williams 

 1963 Warren Williams 

Warren was a Tambellup’s Fairest and best 5 times. 
He played in Tambellup's Premiership side 1958, 59, 60 and 62. 

Deepest Sympathy to the William’s family on the sad passing of Warren 

Thanks for the memories Warren 

Jim Hull 

TAMBELLUP LIONS CLUB 
We are collecting containers as part of the “Containers for Change” scheme. 

If you have containers that you would like to donate to our Lions Club they can be dropped 
off at  

Tambellup G&T Motors or delivered to a collection point  using our scheme ID C12089267 
If you would like us to pick up (in town), ring 

Geoff 98251009 or Trevor 98251182 
 

What can you return 
Items accepted :- 
• Most aluminium, glass, plastic, steel and liquid paperboard drink containers between 

150ml and 3L. Lids need to be removed. 
• They must be included on the scheme’s list of eligible products. 
• They must display the refund mark (e g “10c refund at collection depots/points in        

participating State/Territory of purchase” 
 
Items excluded :- 
• Plain milk containers. 
• Any glass containers that have contained wine or pure spirits. 
• Containers 1L or larger which have contained flavoured milk, pure fruit or vegetable 

juice. 
• All cordial or syrup containers. 
• Registered health tonics 

Due to the public holiday the          
Tambellup CRC will be closed on 

Monday the 7th of June. 

We apologise for any inconvenience. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 17 June 2021          
commencing at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public 
are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however social distancing requirements lim-
it the number of people able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council meeting, we 
encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 
12.00 noon on the day of the meeting. 

 

STAFF MOVEMENTS 

We are pleased to welcome the following new staff members, who all commenced work with the Shire      
during May: 

• Kelly Moir and Kimberley Thornborough, who are looking after all cleaning requirements of Council 
facilities in Broomehill; 

• Rona Evangelista, who has taken on the cleaning of the Administration office in Tambellup; and  

• Brodie Wallam, who has commenced in a Parks and Gardens role with the works crew. 

• We look forward to a long working relationship with you all! 

 

BREAK IN AT ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 

The Shire Administration Office in Tambellup was broken into in the early hours on Sunday 23 May.  CCTV 
footage has been provided to Police who are investigating.  Anyone with any information that may assist is 
asked to contact Tambellup Police on 131444. 

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Council received the Corporate Business Plan 2018-2022 Quarterly Progress Report for the period             
January-March 2021.  A summary of progress is as follows: 

 

 

The remainder of the meeting had a significant ‘Governance’ flavour, with Policy and Delegation the order 
of the day. 

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Council completed a review of Part 3 (Finance) and Part 4 (Engineering) of the Policy Manual.  No major 
changes to policies were required. 
 

In accordance with the introduction of the Local Government (Model Code of Conduct) Regulations 2021 in 
February 2021, Council was required to consider a number of new and amended policies and delegations.  
Council endorsed amendments to Policy 1.5 Code of Conduct for Council Members, Committee Members and 
Candidates, adopted new Policy 1.27 Code of Conduct Behaviour Complaints Management and adopted new 
Policy 1.28 Standards for CEO Recruitment, Performance and Termination.  These policies are based on the 
Model Code of Conduct for Council Members, Committee Members and Candidates contained within the new 
legislation.  The amended Code of Conduct will be available on the Shire’s website for information. 

Council also endorsed a new delegation to appoint an authorised officer to receive complaints and             
withdrawals of complaints relating the breaches of the new Code of Conduct. 
 

WORKS REPORT 

The construction team, led by Steve Ryan, has completed the widening of the curve located on Tieline Road at 
the intersection with Moulyerup Road, Broomehill.  Works to widen Journal Street from the Post Office to 
Javelin Street have commenced, with formation and gravel works completed. Bitumen sealing and kerbing has 
been programmed and footpath construction will follow.  Some minor reseal and patching work on Tambellup 
West Road has been completed and work has commenced on Etna Road to include gravel sheeting, culvert 
upgrades and improvement to the intersection with Greenhills South Road. 

 

Have you noticed the new directional signs that have been installed in Tambellup?  These will significantly 
improve the ability for visitors to town to locate community facilities. 

 

The maintenance crew of Skinny, Mick and Justin has been busy with a myriad of tasks over the past month, 
including retrieval of traffic counters, installation of guide posts, pot hole patching, installation of signage and 
construction of a school bus stop on Wandoo Road.  Termite inspections have been completed by contractors 
on all Council-owned bridges. The maintenance graders have been working on the following roads during 
May: Punchmirup North Rd, Chillicup Rd, Brassey Rd, Etna Rd, Holly Siding Rd, Simpson Rd, Washington 
South Rd, Green Rd, Parnell Rd, Moore Rd, Wandoo Rd, Johnston Rd, Witham Rd. 
 

Geraldine’s parks and gardens team has taken full advantage of the excellent rains we have received, to      
complete the planting of street trees along Garrity St and a refurbish of the garden at the eastern entry to   
Tambellup.  In Broomehill, garden maintenance, mowing and weed control has been the priority.  Fogging for 
mosquitoes in both towns has also been undertaken on evenings when the conditions are right. 
 

The rain has fallen in the right spots over the past few weeks, with the Broomehill dams at around 70% full, 
and the Jam Creek dams at over 50%. 
 

The Shire recently took delivery of a new 33kva generator on a trailer, which will provide power backup for 
the Shire Depots, Broomehill Recreational Complex and Tambellup Community Pavilion in the event of an 
outage during an emergency.  The generator, trailer and electrical works to enable the generator to be hooked 
in to these buildings was funded by the National Disaster and Recovery Program. 
 

DAMAGE TO BEEJENUP ROAD 

It is disappointing to note that the bitumen surface on Beejenup Rd has been damaged by a 
towed agricultural implement not being raised high enough to clear the road surface.      
Beejenup Road was sealed as part of the 2018/2019 capital works program, at a cost of    
approximately $40,000 per kilometre just to lay the bitumen.  Unfortunately the implement 
has penetrated through to the gravel, meaning water penetration and subsequent pot holes 
are inevitable.  While every effort will be made to repair the damage (at cost to the         
ratepayer), it should be noted that ad hoc repairs do not provide the same strength and     
durability as the fully laid surface.  If anyone has any knowledge of who is responsible or 
how this damage occurred, 
please contact Manager of Works Peter Vlahov on 0418 955 642. 
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PENSIONER RATES REBATES 

All pensioners are reminded that in order to claim the Pensioner Rebate in 2020-2021 the amount due on 
your rate notice needs to be paid (in full) before 30 June, 2021.  If you think you may be eligible for a rebate 
and require further information, please contact Tash at the Shire.  If you haven’t registered as a pensioner 
please do so as soon as possible.  We will require a copy of your pension card. 

 

REPORTING STREET LIGHT FAULTS 

If you notice a streetlight which doesn't turn on, turn off or flickers, you can report this to Western Power    
using their online streetlight reporting tool – available at the following link: 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/ 

 

INDEPENDENT LIVING SENIORS ACCOMMODATION – VACANCIES 

We currently have two vacancies at Lavieville Lodge in Tambellup.  Units 1 and 2 are sin-
gle bedroom units which have recently been refurbished and are ready for their new occu-
pants.  For more information please contact Kay O’Neill at the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

BE A RESPONSIBLE DOG OWNER 

Dog owners are reminded of the requirement to securely contain your dog to your property, and that dogs 
must be on a lead when in a public area.  Wandering dogs are creating significant issues in the community, 
and owners will be fined if dogs are captured and impounded.  Dog owners are also reminded it is a legal   
requirement that you clean up after your dog in public areas.  Please be a responsible dog owner! 

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like 
to provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire            
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are     
available in alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Hello, 

 

There was a recent residential burglary in Crawford Street and another at the Shire     
Office, both in Tambellup. Investigations into both incidents are ongoing and we        

request information should anyone know anything that can assist us with our inquiries. 

 

I must be starting to sound like a broken record, however I ask that residents and business owners    
seriously consider upgrading their security. This doesn’t just assist police with our reactive inquiries, 
but it hardens your premises as a target and can prevent burglars from attempting to gain entry. If 
you’d like advice in relation to what measures can be taken, please get in touch with us here at the 
station or call a local (Katanning or Albany) security company. 

 

As the rainy weather begins to increase please ensure that your motor vehicle tyres are in good shape. 
The legal amount of tread required is 1.6mm, which is not a lot! That amount of tread is required 
across the entire tyre, which means if you have a bald patch the tyre is not legal. If we stop your      
vehicle and find that to be the case we can consider issuing your vehicle with a yellow sticker, so 
please keep that in mind. Ensuring your tyres are up to scratch is all about keeping you, your          
passengers and other road users safe, so do the right thing. 

 

Despite the recent burglaries in town, which are in no way acceptable and are serious offences that 
carry lengthy terms of imprisonment, I wish to update the community on year to date (YTD) and five
-year crime statistics to put matters into perspective and to allay the concerns of some residents.  

 

So far YTD we have had an 80.8% reduction in reported Burglaries and over the five-year trend a 
67.5% reduction in Burglaries. With regard to Damage offences we have seen a 36.8% (YTD) / 
18.9% (five-year) reduction in Damage offences, Stealing has seen a 16% (YTD) increase and 50% 
(five-year) reduction. Sadly, we have seen a significant increase in reported historical sexual offences 
and family assault. This is tragic, however the fact that these matters are being reported to police is a 
very good thing. Across all reportable offences we have seen a 21% decrease (YTD) achieving a 40% 
sanction rate, which rates well against other sub-districts (shires). 

 

We were supposed to have had Pardelup Prison Farm render the wall for the mural by this stage, 
however they have been locked down due to contraband concerns. As such there has been a delay in 
progressing the mural project temporarily. I’ve been advised this lock down will be over soon.   
Hopefully by the time the next Topics are issued you’ll see some progress!! 

 

Take care, 

 

Josh Humble 

Sergeant 

Tambellup Police 

Update From The Tambellup Police 
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FOR SALE 
DOLL COLLECTION (30+ dolls) 

SINGULARLY OR AS A WHOLE 

30-40CM (Some slightly smaller) 

More pics/details if required or come and have a look. (Broomehill) 

Tel/Mob 9824 1301 0467 956 371 

For Sale!! 

Wardrobe’s (pictures 1 & 2) - $40 each 

Vanity (picture 3) - $50 

Queen bed + bedhead (picture 4)  - $50 

King Single mattresses x4 (pictures 5) - 

$50 each [2x KS can be zipped together 

to form a king size bed] 

 

Enquiries to Aileen - 0428 251 183 
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Enquiries contact the Tambellup CRC 

9825 1177 | tambellup@crc.net.au 
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A very enjoyable Games Day was held for our May activity.  Those present brought along a favourite game to play in a series of 
fast and furious episodes.  The morning started with a Mix’n’Match Japanese knowledge game which refreshed our memories of 
Japan.  Who knew the National Bird of Japan is a Pheasant?  We then progressed to a few rounds of Scattegories which is harder 
than you would imagine when on a timer and finished with a game of Yahtzee.  A great time was had along with many laughs and 
much noise. 

 

DON’T FORGET - Kings Park Fashions will be visiting us again early in June.  Mark your calendars to come and freshen up your 
winter wardrobe.  Kym & Karen have assured me they have some lovely new stock for this winter.  We will be at the St John     
Ambulance rooms on Wednesday, 2nd June 2021 from 9.30am til 1.30pm.  Come and enjoy some retail therapy with a cuppa and 
a bikkie. 

 

Our next meeting is: 

Thursday, 10th June, 2021 

from 10.30am in the Tambellup 
CWA  

 

 All Welcome! 

Burgers and 

Bingo  
Is coming to Tambellup Golf Club!  

SATURDAY 7 AUGUST 2021  

More information to come  
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Broomehill Heritage Group 

On Thursday 24th May the members of the Broomehill Heritage 
Group gathered to farewell Russell & Judy Kemp.  We will sadly 
miss these two lovely people and especially would like to 
acknowledge all the amazing work done by Russ in the museum, 
and the support he has given the group.  Good luck Russ & Judy!   

Thank you to Jim & Annabel @ the Henry Jones Café/Winery for 
the much enjoyed food & drinks.     

(Apologies to those who missed out on a photo… next time :) 

We welcome any  new members, please contact  

 Dan 0427 241 270 or Colleen 0418 950 277 
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Broomehill Bowling Club 
 

The Broomehill Bowling Club held its AGM and club windup on the 25th of April with presentations  

and a luncheon 

At the AGM: President/Captain   Charles Russell, Secertary  Andrew Webster  and Treasuer Tom Kempin 

A great lucheon was organized by Julie Taylor along with her assistants 

 

The main trophies were taken by John Dye who had a very succesful season 

  

Below John with Ross Thomas              John with Charles Russell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Bowler of the year                        Club Singles Champion 

Sponsored by R & S Thomas               Sponsored by Broomehill Transport 

 

John was also a skipper in the winning pennants team for the 2020/21 pennant season. 

Bein unbeaten in all 11 rounds, Kevin Winspear was also an11 round winner as part of the same team. We had 
16 player through out the season. Congratulations to all a great win. 
 

Other winners for the year are – Pairs Champ   J Dye and S Wilkinson 

             Triples Champ   J Dye,R Thomas and B Sanger 

                                                   100up singles K Meeres 

                                                    H/cap Singles  J Dye 

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Broomehill Bowls pennant winners 2020- 2021 season 

G Blake, J Dye, C Russell, R Cant K Winspear, T Kempin, B Sanger, R Thomas, A Webster, J Barraba,        
K Meerys and D Ballarino 
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OFFAL Season 12 2021 

Throughout season 12 the following OFFAL kindly provided the fellowship component of our weekly      
training: 

Week 1 (8th February) Geoff, Lach, Hamish, and    
Rohan Thorn of Yantecup. 

Week 2 – David Sunny boy Lee, Alois David P-Jones 
and Kenneth Stan-Bishop. 

Week 3 – Neil Sleepy Jackson and the Coach. 

Week 4 – (It was wet!) Alan Chester Willmott, Celine 
Dion Letter and Stu Tiger Witham. 

Week 5 – Ian Tonks Tonkin, Ian Joffa Cunningham 
and Keith the artistic Chief Williams. 

Week 6 – Andrew AB Banjo Bradshaw and Col the 
swing man Bradshaw.) 

Week 7 – (In Broomehill) Tom Kibbles Anderson, 
Tom TK Kempin, Michael “the future” Altus and 
Andy Hercules Webster. 

Week 8 – (The Gnowangerup Football Club came 
over to train with us and kindly brought the bevs with 
them). 

Week 9 – Steve Hemp Smith, Dan “Is it wet up there?” Barbour and Fabulous Phil Horrocks. 

Week 10 – Brenton Hinks Hinkley and the Coach. 

Week 11 – Special Night – 19 April 2021.  See following article. 
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OFFAL Special Night 
Our special guest was former TPS student, professional board’s chairman and 1972 Under 13’s Premiership 
Captain – Richard “Mr G” Goyder.  After burning up the track with us, Richard spoke on a wide range of    
topics, highlighting in particular the challenges faced in the last 12 months by the AFL and Qantas.  A special 
highlight for Richard and OFFAL elder Billy Ray Squibb was the return to Tambellup of their fellow 1972 
premiership team mate Mr Garry “Ned” Parnell.  Don’t be surprised if in the next 12 months we win a     
premiership, as Ned has that sort of effect on the places he graces! 

Special thanks to:  

Bar/Photography/Keys – Bronywn Bradshaw, Tania Willmott and Marie White. 

Tucker – Russ the Hulk McKay, Willy cool bananas C-Jones, Adrian big Ed Edwards, Cameron sexy voice 
Taylor, and Cam choof choof Taylor. 

Chefs – Mario Turco Cristinelli, Grubs Groves, Cheeky Kingston, Chester Willmott, Fab Phil and Lachy B. 

Fellowship – Rod Bon Scott, WAMGav Lamont, Pete shadows Rundle, Gentle Ben Lamont, Cam Capper 
Cant, Gary Gadget Cavanagh, Positive Ben Wilson, Mick the Prince Batchelor, Bill the answer O’Keeffe, 
Wayne the problem Pech, Rich clout House, Ray 16 Squibb, Steam Cam Taylor, Kim Uncle Bongo Oliver, 
Neil Spectre Nazzari, Winton Blue Ace Nazzari, Original Tim Wray, Zach Stirling Walsh,  
Tom Ag McInerney, Des Solutions Simpson, Crawf Outback Jack Taylor, Simon 2inch Bigwood, Murray 
Chappy Bowman, Michael mew White, Chris Barnyard Anderson, Colin Very Cheeky Kingston, Ian Dicky 
Knee Tonkin, Chris Tommo Tomlinson and David Tommo Thompson. 

Gifts – Keith Archibald Williams, Cam Yabby Cant, the Coach, Chester, Gerard JR Paganoni, Mark Bobby 
Paganoni, Leo Adonis Kelemanis, Ron 6 Big shark Alexander. 

As is obvious, we received wonderful support from so many, on the occasion of Richard Goyder’s visit.       
So much so, that we found ourselves in a position to make a sizable donation to the local St John’s              
Ambulance Branch.  This we did. 

A special nod of appreciation to the fellas who made the effort to get along, more often than not, to the ten 
weeks of training during the home and away season.  Your efforts make for the greatest reward. 

‘Throw the red ball in, let the chaos begin!’ 
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St John Ambulance would like to thank Nutrien and OFFAL for their generous      
donations it is greatly appreciated. 



 Topics    June 2021 Page 27 

 



Topics      June 2021 . Page 28 



 Topics    June 2021 Page 29 

 

Adult Fiction 

Adult Non-Fiction 

DVD’s and Audiobooks 

Junior DVD/Jr Kindy/Jr Fiction 

Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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FOR SALE –  
 

Oaten Hay 5 x 4 Rolls  
$65 Ea + GST. 

 
8x4x4 squares also available, 

various grades. 
 

Barley and Oats for feed or seed 
also available. 

 
Please phone Graeme Bradshaw 

0419 900 434 or 9825 8228. 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the 
CRC on 9825 1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF 
THE MONTH 5PM 
NO JANUARY EDITION 

Advertisements 

COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 
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Situated on the Tambellup West Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  Tambellup Business Centre 
has available short and long term leases on 
workshop/storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom 
plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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Open for fellowship 
BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr 
Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 

Advertisements 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 



 Topics    June 2021 Page 37 

 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

CLOSED 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  1 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

2 
Kings Park      
Fashion in TA 

3 
BH Playgroup 
  
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 
 
 

4 
BH Friday Night 
Vibes  
 
TA Playgroup 

5 

6 7 

PUBLIC 
HOLIDAY 

8 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

9 
TA Rhyme Time 

10 
BH Playgroup 
 
Tiny Tots First Aid 
 
TA CWA Meeting 
 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

11 
Grant Writing 
Made Easy 
 
TA Playgroup 

12 

13 
TA Uniting Church 

14 
TA Interagency 
Meeting 

15 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

16 
Worklink Job 
Skills Workshops 
 
TA Community 
Pavilion AGM 

17 
BH Playgroup 
 
Sing-a-long  
Soup and Sweets 
 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

18 
TA Playgroup 

19 

20 21 22 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

23 
TA Rhyme Time 

24 
BH Playgroup 
 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 
 
Canva Workshop 

25 
TA Playgroup 
 
TA P&C Steak 
Night 

26 

27 
TA Uniting Church 

28 29 
Kids Afterschool 
Activities @ 
TACRC 

30 
Upcoming: 

15th July - Soup and Sweets 
16th July - Andy Jones 
22nd July - Sundowner 

7 August - Burgers and Bingo  
13th August - P&C Quiz Night 

 

June Calendar  2021 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


